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AIRSIDE INFORMATION NOTICE 

Reference AIN 2024/01 

Date Issued 27/12/2023                                                Date Effective: 02/01/2024                       

Issued By CHRIS DAVIS Position AIRSIDE OPERATIONS MANAGER  

Subject     LOW VISIBILITY / LOW CLOUD CHANGES & FREE RANGING  
 

 

 

1. OBJECTIVE 
 
To advise airside teams of a change to Airside Operations Procedures for Low Visibility and Low Cloud 
Operations.  
 

2. SCOPE 
 
Airside personnel tasked with aerodrome safeguarding and all airside driver (M/R) permit holders. 
 

3. INFORMATION 
 
The principle change to the procedures is the early implementation of aerodrome safeguarding to protect CAT II/III 
approaches during low cloud operations. The aerodrome will now be safeguarded when low cloud operations are 
initiated, however free ranging rights continue until such time that low visibility procedures are enforced. 
(Summary in Appendix A). 
 
ATC will continue to broadcast to all stations when Low Visibility Operations are in progress, along with an Airport 
Community App and Panoptech message.  
 
M/R permit holders will be required to ensure they are aware of LVP status prior to accessing the airfield perimeter 
track. In the event a driver is unsure of LVP status cannot be confirmed, access to the track is prohibited unless 
directly requested to ATC via RT.  
 
 To check the LVP status contact one of the following: 
 
- Airside Operations Duty Team 07712792235 
- Airport Control Centre 01275 47(3402) 
- NATS Assistant 01275 47(3712)  

 
BRS-P-AOPS-013 Low Visibility Operations (Version D) and BRS-P-AOPS-16 Low Cloud Operations (Version C) are 
available upon request. Associated Operational Safety Instructions have been updated to reflect the changes.  

 
 

4. GENERAL ENQUIRIES 
 
Any enquiries should be addressed to OPS TEAM at opsteam@bristolairport.com 
 
 

 
An Airside Information Notice (AIN) will be issued to notify airfield users of pertinent operational or 
administrative information, such as a general or routine reminder of airfield procedures/instructions, the 
promotion of safety campaigns and changes to airfield infrastructure, signs or markings. It is the 
responsibility of all employers to ensure that relevant AINs are brought to the attention of their staff. 
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APPENDIX A 
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